

Hanlon School Newsletters

December 2020

From the Desk of Mrs. Cronin: Translate / Traducir / 翻译 / ترجمة Þýða

December 2, 2020

Dear Hanlon Families,

I hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving Break. The generosity of the Hanlon community is truly impressive! We collected nearly a thousand items to the Food Pantry last week, and between Deerfield and Hanlon, we donated over 1700 items for families in need. Principal Baumer and I had a blast doing a Turkey Trot and seeing the excitement of the kids at both schools.



I'll send a short video directly to families for you to enjoy! Many thanks to the Hanlon and Deerfield PTOs for organizing this friendly competition between schools! Over the next two weeks, we are collecting Toys for Tots and participating in a Holiday Gift Drive for senior citizens (see below for details). In this time when so many need so much, it is heartwarming to see our community rally to take care of others.

Holiday Gift Drive

WPS has partnered with the Westwood Council on Aging to host a Holiday Gift Drive to spread cheer to those senior citizens in our community who will be spending the holidays alone. Due to the pandemic, many seniors are facing isolation and have little to no family around. Let's all chip in to make this holiday season a little more cheerful for our elder community. The Holiday Gift Drive will run through Friday December 11th Suggested small gifts (unwrapped please) include:

Gloves

Scarves

Socks

Hats

Crossword puzzles, Sudoku etc.

Pens, Pencils etc.

Slippers

Boxed and sealed candy, cookies etc.

Large Holiday Gift Bags

Donation Bins are located by the Main Entrance.

Toys for Tots

We are collecting Toys for Tots through Tuesday, Dec. 8th. Toys can be dropped in front of Hanlon.

Fresh Air

We have been very lucky this fall in terms of mild days and dry air. However, the colder New England temperatures will return soon. To ensure fresh air is circulating in our classrooms, windows will be open. The temperature in the building will fluctuate throughout the day. Children have a range of temperature sensitivities, and students are able to wear coats and winter hats during class. Whether your child runs hot or cold, we know that keeping air circulating is important for safety. We will go outside for snack, lunch, and mask breaks as long as the temperature is 20 or above, and it's not raining. Please help your child dress appropriately for indoor and outdoor learning this year.

Little Libraries

Westwood Early Childhood/CFCE program is excited to announce the Read in Color initiative and we invite you to join us too! The Read in Color project, a Little Free Libraries and Colle McVoy initiative, "aims to help distribute books that share different perspectives on race and social justice." Click here to read more. Click here to get involved.

Parent Teacher Conferences

The remaining Parent Teacher Conferences will be held virtually on Wednesday, December 9th. This will be a half-day for students with dismissal at noon. Teachers will not assign asynchronous work on half days, however it's always appropriate for children to read, write, practice math facts and games, and play outside. At your conference, the teacher will share how your child is doing in the areas typically discussed at this time in relation to effort, work habits, communication and responsibility. Written report cards and progress reports for students in Special Education will go home at the end of January and the end of June.

School Pictures and Retakes

Picture Retakes are happening this week. scheduled for Monday, 11/30, for students in the 4-day model and the Monday cohort had them on Monday and the Thursday cohort and fully remote students will have retakes on Friday 12/04.

Traffic Supervisors Needed

The Westwood Police Department has an immediate need for part-time and substitute Traffic Supervisors to direct/control traffic around school crossings; control pedestrian movement of children toward/away from school; assess vehicle speed to provide adequate warning in stopping traffic; administer immediate temporary first aid as necessary; and other duties. Must be 18+ years old; possess HS Diploma/GED; have a valid MA Driver's License; and clear a background check. Must be able to work 2 one-hour crossings per school day, rain or shine! CPR/First Aid Certification or ability to obtain certification required. \$18.72 per hour for 8 – 10 hours per week; additional hours possible. Please send cover letter and resume to: hr@townhall.westwood.ma.us

COVID Questions?

The WPS Website is continually updated with resources and updates in response to COVID 19. Our COVID Monitoring and Response Team is the first group to email with questions, symptoms, or if you are seeking guidance: wpscovidteam@westwood.k12.ma.us. If your child is exhibiting potential symptoms of COVID-19, do not send your child to school. Use the QR code on the WPS Daily Health Checklist or this link to report your child's symptoms. This will also generate an alert the WPS COVID-19 Monitoring and Response Team. Doing so will activate our internal protocols and will ensure that school nurses remain available to respond to typical school health issues. We appreciate in advance your cooperation with this important procedure. (All other non-COVID absences should be reported by emailing the homeroom teacher and the Main Office astaulo@westwood.k12.ma.us).

News from Ms. Galvin's Health Office Students in Grades K-12 are required to have received a flu vaccine by December 31, 2020. Please send all flu vaccine documentation to egalvin@westwood.k12.ma.us as soon as possible.

December 2, 2020

Dear Hanlon Families,

I hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving Break. The generosity of the Hanlon community is truly impressive! We collected nearly a thousand items to the Food Pantry last week, and between Deerfield and Hanlon, we donated over 1700 items for families in need. Principal Baumer and I had a blast doing a Turkey Trot and seeing the excitement of the kids at both schools.



I'll send a short video directly to families for you to enjoy! Many thanks to the Hanlon and Deerfield PTOs for organizing this friendly competition between schools! Over the next two weeks, we are collecting Toys for Tots and participating in a Holiday Gift Drive for senior citizens (see below for details). In this time when so many need so much, it is heartwarming to see our community rally to take care of others.

Holiday Gift Drive

WPS has partnered with the Westwood Council on Aging to host a Holiday Gift Drive to spread cheer to those senior citizens in our community who will be spending the holidays alone. Due to the pandemic, many seniors are facing isolation and have little to no family around. Let's all chip in to make this holiday season a little more cheerful for our elder community. The Holiday Gift Drive will run through Friday December 11th Suggested small gifts (unwrapped please) include:

Gloves

Scarves

Socks

Hats

Crossword puzzles, Sudoku etc.

Pens, Pencils etc.

Slippers

Boxed and sealed candy, cookies etc.

Large Holiday Gift Bags

Donation Bins are located by the Main Entrance.

Toys for Tots

We are collecting Toys for Tots through Tuesday, Dec. 8th. Toys can be dropped in front of Hanlon.

Fresh Air

We have been very lucky this fall in terms of mild days and dry air. However, the colder New England temperatures will return soon. To ensure fresh air is circulating in our classrooms, windows will be open. The temperature in the building will fluctuate throughout the day. Children have a range of temperature sensitivities, and students are able to wear coats and winter hats during class. Whether your child runs hot or cold, we know that keeping air circulating is important for safety. We will go outside for snack, lunch, and mask breaks as long as the temperature is 20 or above, and it's not raining. Please help your child dress appropriately for indoor and outdoor learning this year.

Little Libraries

Westwood Early Childhood/CFCE program is excited to announce the Read in Color initiative and we invite you to join us too! The Read in Color project, a Little Free Libraries and Colle McVoy initiative, "aims to help distribute books that share different perspectives on race and social justice." Click here to read more. Click here to get involved.

Parent Teacher Conferences

The remaining Parent Teacher Conferences will be held virtually on Wednesday, December 9th. This will be a half-day for students with dismissal at noon. Teachers will not assign asynchronous work on half days, however it's always appropriate for children to read, write, practice math facts and games, and play outside. At your conference, the teacher will share how your child is doing in the areas typically discussed at this time in relation to effort, work habits, communication and responsibility. Written report cards and progress reports for students in Special Education will go home at the end of January and the end of June.

School Pictures and Retakes

Picture Retakes are happening this week. scheduled for Monday, 11/30, for students in the 4-day model and the Monday cohort had them on Monday and the Thursday cohort and fully remote students will have retakes on Friday 12/04.

Traffic Supervisors Needed

The Westwood Police Department has an immediate need for part-time and substitute Traffic Supervisors to direct/control traffic around school crossings; control pedestrian movement of children toward/away from school; assess vehicle speed to provide adequate warning in stopping traffic; administer immediate temporary first aid as necessary; and other duties. Must be 18+ years old; possess HS Diploma/GED; have a valid MA Driver's License; and clear a background check. Must be able to work 2 one-hour crossings per school day, rain or shine! CPR/First Aid Certification or ability to obtain certification required. \$18.72 per hour for 8 – 10 hours per week; additional hours possible. Please send cover letter and resume to: hr@townhall.westwood.ma.us

COVID Questions?

The <u>WPS Website</u> is continually updated with resources and updates in response to COVID 19. Our COVID Monitoring and Response Team is the first group to email with questions, symptoms, or if you are seeking guidance: <u>wpscovidteam@westwood.k12.ma.us</u>. If your child is exhibiting potential symptoms of COVID-19, do not send your child to school. Use the QR code on the <u>WPS Daily Health Checklist</u> or <u>this link</u> to report your child's symptoms. This will also generate an alert the WPS COVID-19 Monitoring and Response Team. Doing so will activate our internal protocols and will ensure that school nurses remain available to respond to typical school health issues. We appreciate in advance your cooperation with this important procedure. (All other non-COVID absences should be reported by emailing the homeroom teacher and the Main Office <u>astaulo@westwood.k12.ma.us</u>).

News from Ms. Galvin's Health Office

Students in Grades K-12 are **required** to have received a flu vaccine by **December 31, 2020.**Please send all flu vaccine documentation to <u>egalvin@westwood.k12.ma.us</u> as soon as possible.

Box Tops

PTO is collecting both physical and virtual Box Tops. Clipped Box Tops can be sent to the main office through your child's backpack. If you haven't downloaded and set up the Box Tops app, directions will be coming soon from PTO. The class with the highest number of Box Tops at the end of January will earn a hot chocolate party. So far the rankings are:

First Place 3W Second Place 4R Third Place 2S

COVID Questions?

The <u>WPS Website</u> is continually updated with resources and updates in response to COVID 19. Our COVID Monitoring and Response Team is the first group to email with questions, symptoms, or if you are seeking guidance: wpscovidteam@westwood.k12.ma.us. If your child is exhibiting potential symptoms of COVID-19, do not send your child to school. Use the QR code on the <u>WPS Daily Health Checklist</u> or this link to report your child's symptoms. This will also generate an alert the WPS COVID-19 Monitoring and Response Team. Doing so will activate our internal protocols and will ensure that school nurses remain available to respond to typical school health issues. We appreciate in advance your cooperation with this important procedure. (All other non-COVID absences should be reported by emailing the homeroom teacher and the Main Office astaulo@westwood.k12.ma.us).

News from Ms. Galvin's Health Office

Flu Vaccine-Students in Grades K-12 are **required** to have received a flu vaccine by **DECEMBER 31**, **2020.** Please send all flu vaccine documentation to egalvin@westwood.k12.ma.us as soon as possible.

Hanlon Elementary School, 790 Gay Street, Westwood, MA 02090 781-325-7500 x.8424 Sarah Cronin, Principal

Westwood Public Schools does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, age, religion, disability, national origin or sexual orientation. If you need this document translated, please call the Westwood Public Schools' Student Services Department at 781 326-7500 x1345 or email your request to mmartin@westwood.k12.ma.us Thank you.

如果您需要翻译本文档,请致电Westwood的公立学校的学生服务部在781 326-7500 x1345或电子邮件您的要求 mmartin@westwood.k12.ma.us 谢谢你。

326-326 X1345 اذا بحاجة الى هذه الوثيقة المترجمة ، يرجى الاتصال على إدارة المدارس العامة ويستوود 'الخدمات الطلابية في أو على 81 أو على 781

لك. لطلب كنتشكر mmartin@westwood.k12.ma.us البريد الالكتروني الخاص بك

If you need this information translated, please copy and paste it into Google Translate. The link to Google translate is http://translate.google.com/